
 

 
Author: Town Clerk                                                                                                      Page 1 of 1                                                                                                          Agenda item   5                                             

ANNUAL RETURN 
TOWN COUNCIL MEETING REPORT 91/18  8 OCTOBER 2018 

The purpose of this Report is to inform Members of the delay in the External Auditor’s processing of the 
Town Council’s Annual Governance and Accountability Return and of its publication. 

NO. DETAILS 

1)  BACKGROUND  

a) The Town Council’s Annual Governance and Accountability Return (AGAR) was approved at 
its meeting of 11 June 2018 and submitted the following day. 

b) The Town Council has a statutory responsibility to display the final version of the AGAR on the 
Noticeboard and its website by 30 September. 

c) However, compliance with that requirement was not possible this year as the new External 
Auditors – PKF Littlejohn LLP - had not been able to return the document with their section of 
it completed in time. 

d) There were other Town and Parish Councils on the Island in the same position as at Thursday 
27 September.  

2)  CONFIRMATION OF DELAY 

a) An email from the External Auditors dated Saturday 29 September – one weekend day prior to 
the statutory deadline for display - included a letter that opens with: We have commenced our 
review of the Annual Governance and Accountability Return for Ventnor Town Council for 
the year ended 31 March 2018 but cannot formally complete it. 

b) The missing final piece of the AGAR – the auditor’s Report and Certificate - arrived in an email 
at 9pm on Sunday 30 September. 

c) A copy of the relevant sections is attached to this Report for Members’ information. 

3)  CORRECTION 

a) The audit has identified one error in the figures in Boxes 2 and 3 of Section 2, with a grant 
element of £2,551 that has been included in Box 2 instead of Box 3. 

b) As this has no impact on the Town Council’s financial situation, the auditor has only asked for 
the correction to be made in next year’s AGAR. 

4)  DISPLAY 

Sections 1 – 3 of the AGAR and the Notice of Completion of Audit are now available as required on 
the Town Council’s web site and Noticeboard. 

5)  RECOMMENDATION 

Members are recommended to note the delay in the provision of the auditor’s report and 
certificate. 

 
 
 
 
 
  








